
MINUTES OF A ZOOM MEETING 

CARCROSS TAGISH RENEWABLE RESOURCES COUNCIL 

HELD BY ZOOM NOVEMBER 2, 2020 

 

PRESENT:  

 DON TOEWS   JACQUES JOBIN   KEN REEDER 

SEKI GIARDINO   ZENA MCLEAN   EDNA HELM 

AL FOSTER    LARS JESSUP (YG) 

 

Ken was the chair of the meeting and Tish was the recording secretary. 

Ken called the meeting to order at 10 AM, welcoming everyone 

The financial report from September 30, 2020 was presented to council, no one had questions 

on the report, however Al Foster did have a question on one of the budget tracking sheets and 

that question was answered.  

Ken advised the meeting that we were meeting today to decide on allocating the remaining 

portion of our budget and review three proposals  

1. Little Atlin Lake winter project,  

2. Having a qualified person do a butchering of moose/caribou 

demonstration/course. 

3. Council engagement proposal involving placing of fish cleaning tables, and 

educational materials.  

Much discussion ensued and more ideas came up and were addressed, it was decided that a 

butchering talk would not be had due to concerns with covid and close proximity.  On the council 

engagement Ken was asked to gather information on the involvement of YG and possibly BFLF 

consulting.   This will be finalised at the November 12 meeting.  

There was a short discussion about a meat wastage/usage brochure that CTRRC produced a few 

years ago and it was suggested that we should maybe revitalize it along with the jerky seasoning 

giveaway.  Tish said she would look into this. 

Don brought up that a citizen from Marsh Lake mentioned that there were a lot of deer 

mortalities on the Alaska Highway this year.  More near the Lewes River bridge and some around 

Marsh Lake. It was suggested to bring up with Lars if it was possible to turn on the nice highway 

signs that were installed this spring with a warning to people to be aware of wildlife on highway.  



This would be brought up with Lars later when he is in attendance.  Jacque brought up that most 

mortalities on highways are caused by excessive speeds of the drivers.  

 

Ken suggested to council that we should find out what status  YG is at doing the highway mortality 

work.  Lars advised that because of Covid the contractor could not travel to the Yukon but that 

YG had just recently contracted Anthony Clevenger to do a study.   YG would send data to 

Anthony he would work with that and report back to YG.  

Lars wanted to discuss with council what their ideas were on the moose management workshop, 

timeline etc.   Don said should have the survey information presented in a way public can 

understand then have community meetings and have local and traditional knowledge content of 

the workshop.   This would likely happen in late 2021 after the survey is complete.  

 

The next meeting date was set for November 12, 2020 at Mount Lorne. 

 

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED 

 

Accepted as presented: 

 

___________________________________               ________________________________ 

Ken Reeder         Edna Helm 

 

___________________________________                ________________________________ 

Don Toews         Al Foster 

 

___________________________________               ________________________________ 

Jacques Jobin       Zena McLean 

 

 

 


